Economic Opportunities Advancement Corporation



Mission

To serve people in need with compassion and dignity, help those who can to achieve economic independence and ease the pain of poverty barriers.

Waco Charter School Nancy T. Cross, Principal

> 615 N. 25th Street Waco, Tx. 76707

Phone: 254-754-8169

March 31, 2020

Dear Parents:

In compliance with the Resolution from Governor Greg Abbott extending the shelter-in-place, Waco Charter School will remain closed through May 1, 2020 to support our community and health care professionals in the ongoing goal of containing the spread of the novel corona virus, COVID-19.

We make this decision with an abundance of caution to assure that we are contributing to the bigger mission of ensuring the health and safety of our students and staff as well as the larger community. Please continue to practice the prevention steps recommended by our health professionals.

Waco Charter School is continuing to expand the capability to provide distance learning to the maximum extent possible. Instructional support will continue with online lessons and/or paper packets, depending on our students' needs. Parents, please stay in touch with your children's teachers about any questions or missing assignments. While the first two weeks of written assignments will not be turned in, teachers may have asked for photographs of completed work and grades will be taken from assessments included in the online work. Work packets not picked up and/or not completed could have a negative impact on students' grades and promotion. If all assignments are not done, students could be considered for retention or assigned summer school to assure that they have the required skills for the next grade level.

As a reminder, locations for curbside breakfast and lunch provided by Waco ISD remains as was posted on our website and Facebook in different communications.

As the daily situation continues to unfold, we will monitor information, assess conditions throughout the week and provide updates by website and Facebook.

Thank you for your support and cooperation as we ensure that all members of the community in Waco Charter School stay safe and healthy.

Sincerely yours,

Many Hurs

Nancy T Cross Principal